
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Glissmanns are living in Malawi. Jinhyeog is 

involved in a local Primary School as a music 

teacher. Volker works off-campus as a programme 

developer for TEEC, the Theological Education by 

Extension College in Johannesburg, South Africa, 

and does grassroots theological training in 

Malawi. 

AATTEA (All Africa TEE Association) 

conference in Kigali, Rwanda 

In October 2022, the All Africa Theological 

Education by Extension Association (AATEEA) 

held its 5th quadrennial conference in Kigali, 

Rwanda. TEEC sent Volker to represent the 

College at the meeting. The AATEEA is an 

association of independent TEE programmes in 

Africa that collaborate to strengthen their 

ministry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AATEEA TEE in Africa book project 

A few months ago, the AATEEA General Secretary, 

Rev Dr Kangwa Mabuluki and Volker discussed the 

possibility of bringing together African TEE leaders 

to reflect on the developments of TEE in Africa. 

The last book published on TEE in Africa is 30 years 

old. Many things have happened since then. 

Professor Eric Anun from Ghana kindly agreed to 

join the editorial team. During the AATEEA 

conference, we introduced AATEEA’s first book 

project on TEE in Africa. The purpose is for TEE 

practitioners to reflect on the historical 

development of TEE in Africa and comment on the 

key challenges and the (untapped) potential of 

TEE for the continent.  

One of the first major projects that Volker will do 

is to interview all the TEE leaders in Africa so that 

the concerns and ideas of all African TEEs can form 

the bases of all further reflection. Over 20 

programmes sent representatives to the 

conference, while others joined online. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2022 

Prayer Points 

• Praise God that TEE programmes in Africa 

can meet as AATEEA to network, encourage 

and reflect on future ministry directions in 

Kigali and for God’s provision for the 

conference.  

• Please pray that the book project can be 

helpful for African institutions. 

• Please continue to pray for the health and 

safety of the whole family. 


